
TONSURE OF A NEW MONK AT THE
PATRIARCHATE
The monk’s tonsure of the novice and helper of the Church of
the Holy Sepulchre Basil took place at the Pentecost chapel in
the Patriarchate on Thursday afternoon, July 19/ August 1,
2019.

The tonsure was performed by H.H.B. our Father and Patriarch
of Jerusalem Theophilos at the presence of Geronda Sacristan
Most  Reverend  Archbishop  Isidoros  of  Hierapolis,  Geronda
Secretary-General  Most  Reverend  Archbishop  Aristarchos  of
Constantina, the Most Reverend Archbishop Methodios of Tabor,
the Most Reverend Archbishop Demetrios of Lydda and Secretary
of the Holy and Sacred Synod, the Most Reverend Metropolitan
Joachim of Helenoupolis and other Hagiotaphite Fathers, the
Archimandrites Bartholomew and Nectarios, and the ministering
Fathers  of  the  Church  of  the  Holy  Sepulchre.  The  newly
tonsured Monk has kept the name of his baptism, Basil.

After  the  reading  of  the  prayer  for  the  monks  and  the
completion of the tonsure, His Beatitude addressed the new
Monk praising him for his humble and righteous service at the
Church of the Holy Sepulchre and encouraging him to continue
this service, following the example of St. Basil the Great,
whose name he bears, and of his sister St. Makrina, whose
commemoration we celebrate today.
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